Selectmen’s Meeting

Monday, May 14, 2018

Town Office Building

Attending: D. Pierce, S. Bergeron, T. Fydenkevez, Sherry Patch
Others: Keith McFarland

Meeting called to order at 6:37PM.

Keith McFarland advised the Board that Frontier Superintendent Carey submitted her resignation
effective at the end of the school year. A search committee is being formed. Mr. Fydenkevez noted
he was not comfortable with the way the process developed and wants to ensure it doesn’t happen

again.

Motion Mr. Pierce to accept the Minutes of May 7, 2018, Second Mr. Bergeron, Vote 3-0.

UPDATES
e Mr. Bergeron announced the 120 N. Main Street Committee would be meeting Thursday,
May 17.

e Mr. Fydenkevez said the SoOCEMS Building is near completion, licensing and inspections are
pending. Turnover of the facility from Deerfield Academy to the Town of Deerfield possibly
as soon as this week.

Motion Mr. Bergeron to award the Sunderland Complete Streets project to Taylor Davis
Landscaping, Second Mr. Pierce, Vote 3-0.

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR UPDATES
e Ms. Patch is continuing with coordinating the LED Streetlight transition.
e North Main Street project underwent peer review. MassDOT will pay for peer review.

The Board of Selectmen as the Local Licensing Authority reviewed the One-Day Malt Only Liquor
License for Hitchcock Brewing Co., LLC of Whately for June 16, 2018 from 12PM-10PM for the
300™ Anniversary Celebration festivities. Motion to approve One-Day Malt Only Liquor License for
June 16, 2018, Second Mr. Pierce, Vote 3-0.

Motion Mr. Pierce to adjourn at 7:05PM, Second Mr. Bergeron, Vote 3-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Patch
Town Administrator



